
 

To: Permanent Representatives (or Directors of Meteorological or Hydrometeorological Services) of 
Members of WMO 

cc: Hydrological Advisers to Permanent Representatives 
 

Our ref.: 13020/2020/I/ies/Data Conf 16 July 2020 

Annex: 1  

Subject: Announcement and call for abstracts for the WMO Data Conference, 
16-18 November 2020, Geneva, Switzerland  

Action required: To distribute the announcement to interested parties, and to submit 
abstracts of papers as soon as possible, but no later than 23 August 2020 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Pursuant to Resolution 55 (Cg-18) - Emerging Data Issues (World Meteorological 
Congress: Abridged Final Report of the Eighteenth Session (WMO-No. 1236)), I am pleased to 
inform you that WMO is organizing the 2020 WMO Data Conference with the theme: Exchange 
of Earth System Data in the twenty-first century. 

The WMO Data Conference will be held at the WMO Headquarters in Geneva 
Switzerland, from 16 to 18 November 2020.  

This event is for representatives from WMO Members, space agencies, the private 
sector, global data users, academia, development partner organizations, other United Nations 
(UN) agencies and international organizations and other interested individuals.  

The conference aims to provide a basis for informed decision-making regarding 
meteorological and earth system data exchange. This will require strengthening the private 
and public sector partnership through a better understanding of the role of the private sector 
in data provision increasing the exchange of data for global benefit through identifying the 
barriers and challenges and reviewing data policies with a view to developing sustainable 
mechanisms for data exchange.  

The purpose of this letter is to announce the Conference and to invite submission of 
abstracts. Consideration can only be given to abstracts, in English, of less than 250 words, 
which are submitted via DataConference@wmo.int before 23 August 2020. The four themes 
for the conference can be found on the flyer in the Annex.  

Limited financial support may be available for selected participants from less 
developed countries who are presenting papers. 

  

https://library.wmo.int/index.php?lvl=notice_display&id=21440#.Xw_8g25uKrc
mailto:DataConference@wmo.int
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I should be grateful if you could make this announcement widely known within your 
respective Service and beyond. 

Yours faithfully, 

Dr Wenjian Zhang 
for the Secretary-General 
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